

31st March 2017 NEWSLETTER Burton Leonard Church of England (VC) Primary School

Email: <u>admin@burtonleonard.n-yorks.sch.uk</u> Website: <u>www.burtonleonard.n-yorks.sch.uk</u>

Telephone: 01765 677412



Diary Dates

3.4.17 and 4.4.17 - Bikeability Year 6
4.4.17 Year 5 and 6 Netball Team to the final at King James School 3.45 - 5.45
Parents Evening 5pm - 7pm
5.4.17 Easter and spring themed poetry recital in each class
EYFS and Year 6 Height and Weight
1pm Keith Townson talk about Pumdi-Bhumdi School in Nepal
Parents Evening 5pm-7pm
6.4.17 - 9.30am School Easter Service in St.
Leonard's Church; 3.30pm - 5.30pm Easter
Film Night 'Hop' £5 including tea
7.4.17 - Class 1 parents invitation to Easter lunch with their children.

Easter homework for the whole school Draw/collage/model a scarecrow for the Mayfest weekend competition! All entries to school by Wednesday 26thApril please.

Junior Judo Classes

Working with Harrogate School Sports
Partnership the children were treated to a
Judo class today; learning more about balance,
reaction and co-ordination. Judo is known to
increase self- control, self-confidence, selfdiscipline and manners. A new club is opening
up in Allhallowgate Church Hall, Ripon. Contact
Glynn Fidgeon 01642 941040 for more details.

Inspire, Believe, Respect, Achieve Together We Shine



Certificates this week are awarded to:

Honey - for believing you can do it when you try your best; Simon - enthusiasm for learning and striving to achieve your best; Tom E - for just being amazing, you are on fire! Leah and Isobella - for working well as a team in judo; Fenton - for working incredibly hard every day and making excellent progress Harriet and Anieke - for doing an amazing job taking care of our guinea pigs, Farrah and Bolt, every day This week we have had excellent presentation from Ruby, Amelia, Josh, Michael, Evie and Harriet. Our value is honesty and Lily, Elody, Horatio, Tom E, Harry and Daniel have been nominated for showing this value in school. Well done, you are a great example to everyone. Thank you to all the parents who came to the Healthy Child Team Sleep Workshop on Monday. Thank you to Mrs Fallis whose great idea it was to have a Step Challenge. The children are more aware of physical activity and reading huge numbers on their pedometers!

Burton Leonard Recipe Book

FOBLS would like to make a recipe book of favourite recipes from all our children and families. Please could all the children bring a copy of their favourite recipe next week - this can be printed out or photocopied. We will be using the recipes to make a handwritten and illustrated book for school.

Easter chocolate raffle

School Council would like to buy some new den building equipment and have organised an Easter chocolate raffle to raise the funds to do this! They kindly request donations of Easter goodies to have as prizes. Thank you as always for your support. Tickets will be on sale on Monday until Friday morning. The raffle will be drawn in Collective Worship on Friday 7th April.

Step Challenge Totalometer

What a week! The children have been amazing running around the playground, watching the digits increase on their pedometers. Many thanks to Archie and Isabella who worked out the grand total number of steps...

1,385,009

Class 1 - 561,705

Class 2 - 489,372

Class 3 - 333,932

Certificates are awarded in each class to the pupil with the highest number of steps; Reuben H (65,060) Lennon (85,314) and Archie (114,789 an inspirational 1/3 of the total of Class 3!) Remember to bring Step Challenge booklets every Friday so that Class 3 mathematicians can total the steps. This week's winning team is Red Kites with a total of 463,238 steps. We are making a collection of favourite walks to put together and publish a booklet too!